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U.S. Department of Justice 

 
United States Attorney 
Southern District of New York 

 
 
 

86 Chambers Street, 3rd floor 
New York, New York 10007 

 
July 31, 2017 

 
BY EMAIL  
Hina Shamsi 
American Civil Liberties Union Found. 
125 Broad Street, 18th Floor 
New York, NY 10004 
hshamsi@aclu.org 
 

Re: ACLU, et al. v. DOD, et al., No. 17 Civ. 3391 (PAE) – CIA 
Glomar Response  

 

Dear Ms. Shamsi: 

This is to notify you that, with respect to the FOIA request at issue in the above-
referenced case, the CIA cannot confirm or deny the existence or nonexistence of the 
requested records because to do so would reveal information that is protected by FOIA 
Exemptions 1 and 3, 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(1), (b)(3).   

 
Sincerely, 

         JOON H. KIM 
             Acting United States Attorney      
     
      By: /s/ Elizabeth Tulis    

      ELIZABETH TULIS   
       Assistant United States Attorney 
       Tel.:  (212) 637-2725 
       elizabeth.tulis@usdoj.gov  
 
 
 
cc: Brett Max Kaufman 
      Anna Diakun  
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